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OLD PALACE CHOIR PERFORM AT THE O2 
After months of hard work, practice and amazing en-
thusiasm from the children, on Monday 5th February, 
the Old Palace school choir were ready for their big 
night at the 02 for the Young Voices concert. The 
arena was packed to the brim with amazing choirs, 
schools and enthusiastic parents. Our Old Palace 
school choir were at the heart of it all; performing 
with celebrities, world renowned dancers and famous 
musicians, the children sang their hearts out on a 
night to truly remember.  They sang a number of 
songs such as Anytime You Need a Friend and He-
roes, by Mariah Carey and a lot of songs from Car-
toon Classics such as Simpsons, Danger Mouse, Bat-
man and Spiderman. 
The concert was a huge success and the children 
showed patience throughout a 3 hour rehearsal. They 
remained professional, making Mr. Heighington, their 
school and their parents incredibly proud. A big thank 
you to Mr Heighington and all the other adults who 
stayed with the children until almost 10pm to allow 
the trip to take place.  

IMPORTANT DATES  

 

 

 
 
 
 

SPRING HALF TERM  

School finishes Friday 9th February 2018 

Return Monday 19th February 2018 

 

END OF SPRING TERM 

School finishes 2PM Thursday 29th March 2018 

Return Tuesday 17th April 2018 

 

SUMMER HALF TERM  

School finishes Friday 25th May 2018 

Return Monday 4th June 2018 

 

END OF SUMMER TERM 

School finishes 2PM Friday 20th July 2018 

Return to School Tuesday 4th September 2018 

 

All other important dates will be available on our school 
website www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk 

E-SAFETY 2018 
Old Palace Primary School is a registered supporter of Safer 
Internet Day 2018. In support of this important event, 
we invited a CEOP ambassador from Tower Hamlets to join 
us by delivering e-Safety assemblies to children and a par-
ent workshop. Throughout the week, parents were invited 
to join us in understanding the new theme this year which 
was to create, connect and share respect. They were 
then given the opportunity to join their children in their 
classrooms for e-Safety activities.  

The children took part in a range of activities this week to 
help them understand what it means to connect safely and 
respectfully online. With online gaming, chat rooms and vid-
eos being shared widely online, the children learnt what to 
do when something concerned them and where to go for 
help.  
Parents were encouraged to regularly check devices that 
their children have access to at home. Parental locks and 
control were a key part of the workshop to ensure that chil-
dren were only connecting with family and friends that they 
knew of. All internet providers have parental lock support 
pages and some encourage parents bringing in devices to 
be set up as a cloud. Allowing access to online chat rooms 
was discouraged, especially for younger children, as quite 
often there are many risks. The important message was to 
being by having open positive conversations with their chil-
dren about what they are doing online and what they enjoy 
using their device for. Last workshop is being held to-
morrow, Friday 9th February 2018 for parents of 
year 6. We look forward to seeing you all at the 
workshop. Top e-safety tips 

When using the computer or accessing the internet, we 
need to follow the SMART rules and the top tips. 
Everyone needs to be mindful when posting on social me-
dia. Once a post is made this can easily be shared. It is the 
responsibility of the account holder to ensure that the ap-
propriate privacy/ security settings are in place.   



EDUCATIONAL SCHOOL TRIPS 
Following Parent Council meet-
ings in the autumn term, we 
held another Trip Volunteering 
workshop delivered by Mrs. 
Rahman & Shelly on Wednes-
day 17th January 2.30-3.30pm 
for working parents. Thank 
you to all the parents who at-
tended. For health and safety 

reasons, parents who have not attended one of the 5 
seminars with Mrs. Rahman will not be able to act as a 
volunteer on  educational trips this academic year.  
 

TRIP VOLUNTEERS 
Thank you to all our parents 
who have continued to sup-
port us on school trips. We 
would like to say a special 
thanks to those parents who 
have not only volunteered for 
their childôs class, but other 
classes when we havenôt had 
enough parents to help us or 
when parents have cancelled 

at the last minute. Without your continued support we 
would need to cancel the trips which would result in the 
children missing out. 

BOW SCHOOL RESEARCH PROJECT 

On Wednesday 24th January, the Head of Y7 from Bow 
School, Ms Emily Bennett and her colleague, Mr Chris 
Bloor attended our coffee morning to speak to parents 
to find out about their opinion, experience and 
knowledge of Bow School and suggestions for the fu-
ture. The session was well attending and the feedback 
given to us was very positive.  Thank you to all the par-
ents who attended.  

BUG CLUB ONLINE READING  PLATFORM 
On Friday 19th January, Miss 
Begum held a workshop for 
parents in Foundation Stage. 
Parents were shown how to 
login and use Bug Club which 
is an online platform to help 
support every child in develop-
ing their reading. Each child 

has their own reading account which they access with a 
username and password. If you did not attend and do 
not have the username and password please speak to 
the class teacher, Forida or Shelly.  

BADMINTON CLUB FOR OUR MUMS 
Due to requests from some parents, we would like to 
start Badminton Clubs for mums next half term. In order 
to set this up, we need to know if parents will attend on 
a weekly basis. We need a minimum of 8 parents. If you 
are interested please sign up with Forida by Tuesday 20th 
February.  

EMPLOYMENT & TRAINING ADVICE 

On Wednesday 17th January, two representatives from the 
Bromley by Bow Centre (BBBc) came in to speak to par-
ents about their employment project.  

Due to the success of the presentation, we have arranged 
for a qualified Careers Service advisor to come in and talk 
to parents:  

Wed 28th February, 9-10am, Community Room 
Wed 28th March, 9-10am, Community Room 
Wed 25th April, 9-10am, Community Room 

Text message will be sent out nearer to the time to re-
mind parents. Dates are also published on the school web-
site. 

NEW YEAR NEW YOU: HEALTH WORKSHOP 
On Wednesday 10th January, the 
Healthy Lives Advisor from Tower 
Hamlets Council came in to speak to 
parents about healthy living. During 
the coffee morning, she talked about 
snacks, oversized meals, sugary drinks 
and the effects of child/adult obesity 
levels in Tower Hamlets. Parents 
found the session to be extremely 
informative, offering practical idea 
that would help at home. 

WORLD BOOK WEEK 
Old Palace Primary School will be celebrating World 
Book Day on Thursday 1st March. Each year group will 
be reading the books listed below.  

  
 
 
Rec & Year 1: Winnie the Witch 
Year 2: Funny Bones 
Year 3: Goose Bumps 
Year 4: Scream Street 
Year 5: Lemony Snicket 
Year 6: Michael Dahl- Ghost stories 
 
 
 

The theme this year is ñSpooky booksò.  The children 
will have the exciting opportunity to explore a range of 
spooky books and discover how the author uses sus-
pense and tension.  Please do come along to all these 
events. Your support will mean a lot to your children 
and to our school. The Friday dress-up day is always a 
great successðthis yearôs theme is spooky book charac-
ters. 
On another note the library has recently been changed 
around and as a result we are replacing some of the old 
books with new books by popular authors. The last two 
Wednesdays we held a book sale where the parents 
were able to come and buy the books for a heavily re-
duced price. We have raised a total of Ã27 which will be 
put towards purchasing new resources. 

 
Wed 28th 
February 

Book Fair: 3:30-4:15pm Lower 
Hall 
(Children will receive Ã1 book vouchers 
from their class teacher).  
Book Cafe in the community room 
(time tbc). If you attend, there 
will be early entry to the Book fair. 

 

Thur 1st 
March 

Parent workshop 9:15 ï��10:15am  
Parents can come along to make 
masks and props for their child for the 
dress up day.  

 

Thur 1st 
March 

The children will be reading their sto-
ries and taking part in a variety of 
tasks, including role plays, book mak-
ing and art activities.  
Reception and KS1- Reading pic-
nic with parents. Time to be con-
firmed closer to the time. 

 

Fri 2nd 
March 

  

Dress up in Spooky Costume 
Book day assembly will be at 10:10. 
Parents are welcome to come and cel-
ebrate with us.  


